

VILLAGE OF PHOENIX 633 E 151st St. | Phoenix IL 60426

Important Notice: Upcoming Changes to Water and Garbage Collection Fees

Dear Customers,

We hope this message finds you well. We are writing to inform you about an upcoming change to our water and garbage collection services. Due to contractual rate increases, increasing operational costs, including the rising price of water supply, waste management, and environmental sustainability efforts, we will be implementing a 5% increase for both water services and garbage collection. This increase is in accordance with Ordinance # 01092024C.

Effective August 1, 2025, the new rates will be as follows:

- Water Service:
 - o Residential
 - First 2000 gallons \$41.18:
 - Over 2000 gallons \$41.18 plus .01746 for usage over 2000 gallons
 - Commercial
 - First 2000 gallons \$42.41:
 - Over 2000 gallons \$42.41 plus .01799 for usage over 2000 gallons
- Garbage Collection:
 - Number of Garbage Cans
 - First Can- \$29.46
 - Second Can \$34.76
 - Third Can \$37.30

Why is this change necessary?

The cost of providing clean, safe water and reliable waste management services has increased over time due to factors such as inflation, rising energy costs, and investments in infrastructure improvements. This change will help ensure the continued quality and reliability of these essential services.

What does this mean for you?

We understand that any increase in fees can be concerning, and we are committed to minimizing the impact on you. The new rates will help maintain and enhance the level of service we provide, as well as support efforts to improve sustainability and environmental responsibility.

We are here to answer any questions you may have about this change. Please feel free to contact the Village Hall at 708-331-2636 or visit our website https://villageofphoenix.com/ for a copy of this notice.

We sincerely appreciate your understanding and continued support as we work to provide you with the highest quality services.

Thank you, Village of Phoenix